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The Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake is providing an update regarding the former hospital site located 
at 176 Wellingston Street, a property owned by the Town. 
 
A recent advertisement published in local newspapers regarding a proposed development on this 
site is separate from any formal municipal planning or consultation process, and the Town was not 
consulted about this or other community engagement processes. This advertisement does not 
reflect the current status of the property, and at this time, no decisions have been made regarding 
the future of this site. 
  
The property is currently in the early stages of a formal Town consultation process, during which 
Town Staff are working closely with a third-party consultant to plan meaningful public engagement. 
Full details about how community members can participate and provide feedback will be shared in 
the coming weeks.  
 
The Town is committed to a transparent and accountable process. Public feedback is not just 
encouraged; it is essential to shaping any future Council direction for this important municipal 
asset. 
 
Thank you for your continued attention and involvement. 
 
Any media questions can be directed to communications@notl.com.  
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